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Message from the President 
 
 The winter months have pretty much arrived.  I wanted to update everyone on all the 
magical events we have had- and are planning –  
 On November 10 we sponsored a trip to New York City to see “To Kill A Mockingbird.” 
It was a huge success- Everyone had a fabulous time. I’d like to especially thank Suzanne 
Newman and Alice Heller for organizing and ensuring everyone had a great time. The response 
was amazing – and we may run a trip again in the future.  

We have organized a Meet/Greet - Holiday Party on Wednesday December 18th, 2019 at 
TGIF Fridays on City Line Avenue from 4:30 P.M. to 7:00 P.M. Flyers have gone out and we are 
hoping that new and old members plan to attend.  It should be a great night of comradery and 
networking with friends and colleagues. Hopefully, we will have a great turn out –  

We have elected to make a change this year – From an Awards of Excellence Dinner to 
an Awards of Excellence Brunch.  After great planning by the team we have finalized all the 
details.  The Brunch will be on Sunday April 5, 2020 at 11:30 A.M. – at the Bala Golf Club.  The 
planning committee voted to change the date to April – so that all our members who are 
snowbirds will be back from Florida and able to attend.   

And in the spring, we are hoping to do a Trolley Car Tour and possible lunch afterward.   
All these events are designed to encourage participation from members. It is up to us, the 

members, to participate and keep our unit active.    
 
Good and Welfare 
 
 It is very sad to report, Martin Elberg passed away on November 23, 2019.  Martin was a 
long-time member and former Principal at the Taylor School in Philadelphia.  
 Get well wishes to both Essie and Bob Cherkin for their upcoming surgeries. 
 Get well wishes also go out to Don Whittenberg for his back/disc surgery in December.  
 Alan Flehinger is on the mend from his recent procedure.  
 

Lastly, I would like to remind everyone that articles or notices for our newsletter are due 
by the 22nd of the month to be included for the following month.   
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

  Judith Gerben Lundy  
     
      President 


